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Despite the Caframo property’s proximity to Colpoy’s Bay and its placement straddling the
shorelines of the bay’s ancestors – the Nipissing Great Lakes and Lake Algoma, the potential for
the presence of Aboriginal or pre-20  century Euro-Canadian archaeological resources in theth

proposed development area can justifiably be considered to be non-existent [see attached pdf
checklist for evaluating archaeological potential – notably Criterion 12].

A thorough documentation of the property’s industrial history [see attached pdf presentation] clearly
demonstrates the extent of landscape disturbance that has resulted from the post-1901
development of the Colonial Portland Cement Company’s Wiarton cement works. While the
property in general would have possessed high archaeological potential prior to the construction
of the sizeable, tightly-packed structures of the industrial complex, any Aboriginal or pre-1901 Euro-
Canadian cultural resources that may have existed would have been destroyed by extensive
surface alteration and foundation/basement excavation. A December 12 visit to the site confirmed
what was clearly evident in the photo documentation that spanned much of the 20  century.th

The two structures that are proposed for the Caframo expansion will be constructed on the
footprints of two demolished buildings within the original Colonial Portland Cement Company
complex: the expanded Office within the northern section of the main rotary building; the expanded
Warehouse across a levelled area where the boiler house had once stood.

If this and any future development is confined within the disturbed limits of the post-1901Colonial
Portland Cement Company complex, there are no archaeological concerns.
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